
 

 

Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday September 11, 2018  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Gilbert welcomed everyone to the September SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3: 31 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Amy Grimm; Linda Piscatella; Lindy Birkelbach; Jeanette Murphy; 

Jose Moreno; Kerry Conover; Cathy Apolinario; Wendy Gilbert 

Guests in Attendance:  Kaly Weinberg; Kathleen Druda; Kelly Finnegan; Diane Denholm; 

Kristal LaBelle; Martelle Ambrose; Jeanine Hoff; Stephanie McAvoy 

SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the May meeting were read and approved as written with 

no changes made.   

Treasurer’s Report:  The current balance in our SAC account is $1,830.  

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone to the September SAC meeting.  Mrs. Murphy shared that 

JCE is one of the largest elementary schools in the county with 958 students.  Mrs. Murphy 

presented the 2018-19 JCE School Improvement Plan with the group.  First, she opened with 

celebrations.  Congratulations to our fifth grade Odyssey of the Mind team for their success 

in their inaugural year.  Our second celebration is that our fifth grade science scores 

continued to rise.  Celebration three highlighted the growth of the bottom 25 % that made 

learning gains.  Mrs. Murphy shared the disparities as a school.   The three disparities were 

ELA learning gains, phonics skills, and STEM.  Our school is addressing these disparities 

through PLC, Essential Standards Training, and Win-Win groups.  We will use the SIPPS 

(phonics based intervention) program as well as formative assessments to address phonics.  

To enhance disparity number three, students will receive STEM as part of their resource 

rotation and be given an opportunity to experience Career Readiness Field Studies.  Mrs. 

Murphy continued the presentation by sharing the STEM coding lab and our Super Jag 

Extreme Program.   

Old Business:  There was no old business to share. 

New Business: 



 

 

 New members:  Thank you to all of the guests in attendance.  Each guest was voted as a new 

member to our SAC team.  There was a motion by Mrs. Picscatella to approve the new 

members and the motion was seconded and approved.  Welcome everyone!  We appreciate 

your support! 

School Improvement Plan Vote:  Every member in attendance voted and the JCE School 

Improvement Plan was approved. 

SAC will continue to meet on the second Tuesday of the month in the media center. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:59 p.m. by Mrs. Gilbert.   The next SAC meeting will take 

place in the media center on Tuesday, October 9, 2018 at 3:30 p.m.   

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


